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Auckland Orienteering Club - April/May 2023 - Newsletter 

 
  

• Presidents Overiew 

• Upcoming Events 

• April/Early May Events Review 

• Club Night – Grand reveal - New venue 

• Social Working Group – A focus on Event Experience 

• AOC Member selection announcements for 2023 Major Overseas Events 

• AOC recognised in ONZ Major Awards for 2022 

• A Big Thank you 

  

  

  

April and May have seen a number of events hosted and attended as we get deep into our competition season. 

The newly formed calendar introducing our Development Series has seen numerous opportunities to hone those Forest and Farm skills and the NorthWest Rogaine series has nicely complemented that. 

In this newsletter we will review our recent events, walkthrough the upcoming Calendar and highlight the incredible work that a number of our Club Members have done over the past few weeks to host many, many events including the intensive Interzone days – a pivotal event to introduce 

orienteering to the masses 

We also are very excited to announce a new home for our weekly Club Night which will provide a base for a whole raft of exciting opportunities for all of our members. 

We have a focus on our Social Working Group who have been working hard on creating an overall Event Experience and talk to some of the exciting changes that are being rolled out. 

We also highlight a large number of our club members who will heading overseas after selection to represent New Zealand in distant shores. 

  

 
  

Development Forest 2 - Grass Track Road 
28th May -  Grass Track Road, Muriwai (enter via Restall Rd not Muriwai) 

Previously cancelled after Hurricane Gabrielle, we welcome the opportunity to return to an old adversary, but this time we have additional areas mapped and they add to the complexity and spice of the event – Entries close midnight on Friday - Enter here -

 https://entero.co.nz/evento.php?eventName=df3-2023 

Please look out for the volunteers email for club support on the day 

  

Night Series 

https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHAUPwjTznllX65lD72vK0HZuH4mZKa2-2BeXo9IHtClfHfSvYYCmxuD-2Bk4IkGq5GierydLe3lpf0DA-2FAClTzwzYi2jRRHH4O-2BWMwV8RjPOecio26UM4npld6byYZ9deGdKtRgGS-2B0b8AGDRpctPSoQZh9A3KSXlXHZhKjlezY3EZzfwak0fs7zZHTYl9nNIcOpv2L-2FhZKc-2BnF4kRyMcQHJrPV2l6AzcbHfv1B-2FWG7sa2DVCuZTW3WnT8d6HptbxhsPD8NQ-2FhGLl1U73fPexYaOxCb0hpg0J1oCxd5QXdgU13SgpGARjo1T-2Fjy3iP-2FefmyqvJXJw7nbK-2FYUjjUWE9BISkkFqVuwJlyeF-2FgDpf8jn5svKyjDgB2jCKHG54FxUlgKGDp9-2FzNX6HPynNIXcwHxMqt2ECwpnQJ46paHGV2qWHDSOqN-2Bs1nHhr5EUBt66TYIZNcEgMZpA2bTMfD-2BfxtDCimZe6DW7TnyCta8f85GS-2FVS7PkOxQ6Si95XGYJyuhPGmg-3D-3DCM9M_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy40ExezdUDMhEBkL005peJFO8l4ZJJWOmNpJn0vMYRYpA1zB0VtAS6NtWSKVNB6vl7XeKDj2V-2BCcyOEy8x2JpsD70P32yiCoCQime86Q3IAwWuIcwHV35IqKk6ISTMn4TREiwQJybhokxmwCM9Xpf9M-3D


23rd May - 63 Devore St., St Heliers 

30th May - 53 Cromwell St., Mt Eden 

6th Jun - 3/30 Puriri Ave., Green Lane 

After a successful opening Night Series at Shoe Science (more below) we have the remaining three Night Series in St Heliers, Mt Eden and Green Lane. Enter here for 1, 2 or 3 events 

  

King's Birthday 
3rd - 5th June - Waikato University, Waiuku Forest 

King’s Birthday is only two weeks away – Entries close later this evening so make sure you have entered for that – we already have an amazing 120 club members entered. Enter here - https://entero.co.nz/evento.php?eventName=kb-2023 

  

NorthWest Rogaines 
11th June - Grass Track Road 

We are now two events under way in the NorthWest in the Rogaine Series, always a highlight of the year, the third of which returns to the Grass Track Road map – will be fascinating to run consecutive Orienteering and Rogaine events at the same place and see how the different formats work 

against each other 

  

Auckland Sprint Series 
17th June - St Kent's College 

June also sees the start of the Winter Sprint Series with the first episode being at St Kent’s College on the 17th June 

  

Development Forest 5 
18th June - Temu Road/Mission Road - Woodhill Forest 

Back to the complex coastal strip, further north of the Percy's Delight map and equally as difficult. Guy Cory-Wright and Mary Wadsworth already plotting to hatch some difficult courses on us 

  

  

 
  

Easter 4 days 
Early April saw the quickly pulled together Easter 4 days organised by Wellington, Red Kiwi and Hutt Valley. Too many results to mention so I’ve attached the Winsplits links: 

The event was mainly focused on the selection races for WOC and JWOC, more later on AOC member selection  

Day 1 - http://obasen.orientering.se/winsplits/online/en/default.asp?page=classes&databaseId=88389 

Day 2 – http://obasen.orientering.se/winsplits/online/en/default.asp?page=classes&databaseId=88412 

Day 3 – http://obasen.orientering.se/winsplits/online/en/default.asp?page=classes&databaseId=88443 

Day 4 - http://obasen.orientering.se/winsplits/online/en/default.asp?page=classes&databaseId=88466 

  

Auckland Development Series – Race 2 - Percy's Delight 
We kick-started our Forest events for the year with a visit to the glorious Percy’s Delight and welcomed 345 competitors across the 9 grades. It really is excellent to start seeing those pre-COVID numbers coming back to the Forest events. 

We were welcomed by music blasting out from our new club sound system and entered on to the tricky coastal strip and sand dunes of the Muriwai Regional Park. 

Martin Crosby and Alina Granger making sure it wasn’t easy with some dastardly route choice legs and control placements – mistakes all round from everybody. See the Social Working Group section below for more details of the Event Experience 

http://obasen.orientering.se/winsplits/online/en/default.asp?page=classes&databaseId=89484 

  

Interzone Finals 
May saw a huge investment from our amazing band of volunteers with the Interzone final at Cornwall Park. An incredibly complex affair managed extremely well with support from Counties Manukau volunteers handling over 500 students. 

As ever huge thanks to Joanna and Alistair Stewart and all of the volunteers who rocked up to make the events happen.  

https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwIu9GNeAXWfX9ooFqEHVCqBoZExNkhfzTSJY4KYpZSuwy98jJ4Yp1SXKHSwymQ9wHUJq2oUuZD0njSbl15PGvFo-3DKwh2_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocyx0ZulomCcDkf6perBxFT-2F4xyCbS3C5yPwMCzUWDarkpfHt9qjUYCFfIdx19uc7-2BmM5THlP8XfI3whA38LN6O6tG6G7bxhut-2BNdQvDRMl-2FZm6-2FdZ6MA4k7xdW-2BqoUgVHzQ7h8ohfESdUg3l-2FIiIXEbw-3D
https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHAUPwjTznllX65lD72vK0HZuH4mZKa2-2BeXo9IHtClfHfSvYYCmxuD-2Bk4IkGq5Gier2sm9z9yWDH-2FL2uaAUohsff3kZelXIhO6jwuaRw00d4q-2FSeMTDpGRlmDRkDmMZOXO-2FXz-2B1v4LVRoYSmyCtkjFFjmxuWkvIrp64xWMztQRwgZ-2B-2BkN5OmEAg-2FM5FalXvaycM-2FaZm-2Fdg0X2JBYRosZLnYMVWI6dnAMGwRE2OAoN5XSQLDrVMZQYcWMRX7A2-2BxQ7Gid1-2B-2BJmAR4NOmnXHC-2FlYc7utGjTH4Pjy0yehvR9Intii2n-2BQAoWFVAhoWKE3JcX4Df4NKPRS5J3a-2BUbXXpK-2FxMy6Tt-2B6JSMCB1qo3D4vZMqenKet9WRDCpsN-2F1FEARSt7sd7QUjGIgOhRhO6fJ2BahLwud1MZxQ9m7izxYbwGmSTS533cBUpbwUgsH0qNz-2BUV82xyFL40wEgbdq-2FJpK7oWZ5xcILOSqbPiRC5743-2FCm-2FOJXHagO0oVrxS-2B8WS8-2BHg-3D-3DHpQQ_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy3WTfvm8H-2F-2B-2BezRpHPhxcz1zdcpxC-2FIuQ-2FDJatvYhWFGln0undY-2Fvx5gBz5ucXirMgAWBs9PUjTY1rv83LtMDMoLBlASjcIrXR3r-2BGl0Yrc2VVdtkmv4MXyQiIgMhG67Vz696nNt6gJuIrl1pPQI5VQ-3D
https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHKYSRbGIhC00kHObGqV-2BzJN86gu9ZybUk-2B-2FOSLmLM7lbq8x5gvK6FlV-2F0KV3WF1H4avLLlNNvsm-2Fuancnqr47upsCdhR8F0wDVxUjz38b2RfHdLMjXhJFIfJz7twkfMXkRouMogAr-2Ff0MYGV4S6tTyOfLrtPjpkRLL7xhslnfyfj-2BGZ5TWf972AJlV6R2OyMZ609myd8GAnd6lu1yb8P3VqcNGckcXasu7cPR-2BgkhSpKwmdO-2BinYVclcZXsMDHJDT5VKudFylawClMYHC4f5Yk1QWE80rhvYBYGkO0HJId1HacHZro-2Bf9R1ZNAJ8muJCnWJ6cPyiHUMyc2xZLnKR-2FcNbjET-2BGKU-2BMEmYYkiPB8uP7X6yCNQxFj12XL0XK1P2FQlejIBA5oFal4DMQ768aJnKh8WZCplmrocsFDb1L-2F1ZR1dUPu109oNgc9BeZ2HeXxS9C5q94agXmqD6vdWruA8pzibZmlYAdgERZ7Vw6Dg6pKBSqMuWt4vpwguOPdmDfAAF-2BHxOrAe62eO0HmiIjhT78kSvf0hoApGE72A6o1JBfvbfeZ-2FLYl-2Frnpf2W2YW9A-3D-3DPvl5_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy7mdd5UG04N73hMA58bvHaPGh94i6Wf2T6Dc1bVpTOf8xoIo0OQetR-2FeRBEFr1Jl8-2BNUU-2F5u7yoiXMm53eXdtJIyGNu9EXlVfHzeBBFqmXM3d2mLATOXPH7Sq8YRge63ZjAigBmYp85N-2FnS7nHpzQqo-3D
https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHKYSRbGIhC00kHObGqV-2BzJN86gu9ZybUk-2B-2FOSLmLM7lbq8x5gvK6FlV-2F0KV3WF1H4avLLlNNvsm-2Fuancnqr47upsCdhR8F0wDVxUjz38b2RfHdLMjXhJFIfJz7twkfMXkRLV7xjkpidASrDu0oXJXI2WevkpUe3OHBctFMwHdhDfLLccTUKfD0E1mi13VC2CHKdfaKksAUOLCid5Bqto-2FUlKYLZn0jTUZVKoZ7kke1tQCBGIygbYJvIor3ggiOPNZagcWm00YpYuD0XX3Z50X0V4hiZeshKHBsSMN40RmAiqgi-2BjHtNqKg80jY4MW9aSzZwno1vlm9Wtwh2f-2FML7m-2BSH5-2FCBepwFAHABa5ukhc1Nn-2BZVbq43mPSlXcoxHz-2FCOPro9r8cPcgZD-2FAzPxCJ02ih4CDUX7atbbM-2FRSLHCz0NE1DJlya4RnX-2BRG29sykwKL-2FuzjVexusnA1MTBPP6tQ1bEbpe-2B0lUO2Aghfky13cKeHaLeY-2FYpfm-2FypTXBpauLg4sCWtGxnqOTjYLkdz9SuugqMBecGTtfv8tv4BqQ0BHOKnqXiOS8ziGiIYY5oFMJg-3D-3Dgfxl_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy2-2Flv7osjle6muiwIgn9TiyeN3cjWo4y10AtVdwUnBWJf5qjpgF-2FTCfgAEOBGvbYOKMRV8lTs7GLsit-2BepgWJZchqeOlB14D2PpG15expBmYR7PJXT-2F-2FqOZwLvVSG8XCXwR8OyHwhuzLWKZQnOoESNo-3D
https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHKYSRbGIhC00kHObGqV-2BzJN86gu9ZybUk-2B-2FOSLmLM7lbq8x5gvK6FlV-2F0KV3WF1H4avLLlNNvsm-2Fuancnqr47upsCdhR8F0wDVxUjz38b2RfHdLMjXhJFIfJz7twkfMXkQAfcFk-2FfojhlkWgrOoPPdQtE-2FqHY7qDTSvWcIonf2guonOzAvzeDUlspFmliq7-2Bf5UzgJThmMELiggVYsJVXYlCkDlfrUp-2BEF4mWCK3Sqx5x-2BHM3iMXdV9aeIvEXFNj663JUHNqqhBsyFTVj7qX-2Fc8dLgeAmpW7h9LUmVSyIY18nRwPPxF3Rrl1Eb-2B-2F-2FY6SBGHZI2hWtuqJ5TWQH2kmp6-2B27WmVNphNIMMQQaWUWHt8K05l-2FlwPeR6R-2BRZ44S-2B4bj1QbLrGQ8ehppDX59fkgZ2OMpZrHrLEURB8vX-2Fs9aoW0aPa2EoPqMwAVGGZKZiG1N9xE17i3UeRFvNJlxfl3dHBA0i-2B9gwh0uv74g8UUMnmrYOaYQVaO6Fn5dOw6L1oFRTkEkOmK-2FZ41SH9nWJa6Nj5XcBfYQJTvAtcnD5x5SnUPvbxihvt-2FZyM-2F6wvuEEbeg-3D-3DtxWr_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy-2FFcQFjufooM4fr-2BI4tma0UUg3UguNDNQnWcbCzStPRbivmmzeptPUdrX4f0D1crcI55ZJZQNBbYI8cqMmATSqeLmSei4Q-2FDmLcHm7x0or0LFA9XK2qLNuaEYaroGK4yaRxXr9j3ncMxYfNIJCQEU-2Fs-3D
https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHKYSRbGIhC00kHObGqV-2BzJN86gu9ZybUk-2B-2FOSLmLM7lbq8x5gvK6FlV-2F0KV3WF1H4avLLlNNvsm-2Fuancnqr47upsCdhR8F0wDVxUjz38b2RfHdLMjXhJFIfJz7twkfMXkT7GcMmhjhxyBFYO31COWgff0AFeGwsUyye49UmRm52Zzi27qadBrgpVce8bOa3uAbSroempxVM8BJYc6iGI-2BdCrKEGJVSp-2BpwWxx82xROZ55VFwUPoNoOW5uMOmq4gilA8pL6ypBPfdx4bnQeKGpCxAmCKbHCKWUVHRAycncFgorN5HmzEvak0z8ffzVHVKZ4VBEti1EQ7c7WxzhsM3zLR6VShumr-2FC1ixt99cLfIEuwiaXYCA7sLUnpezJHCr1lSDL-2B-2BNouJKK1IqyPBT3TOWjq-2BZXX-2F5ijB65JfgVry9jgob6H5aSIWvrFLIpPun7B5-2FzThNuqSq-2BoPz1IYlqKn9-2FUslJM0-2BskBlzwKMRQ-2B-2BvOdS1Naf4enWNvzM-2FycI5ncrtms-2BtZ5OBiLWlfbFCL5RMSGzhat-2Fm80FUmmAVbPd3AlFzJxsOd6gb0I4QpXX3pg-3D-3D5hzj_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy1BKh4YNF4E0LQJ91NN35YHqHq3ZJSbAIXJ4ED4fStL9JuNe3GzNt8tbvOF9mG1s5n4Posxx4BhWuPM-2BuhWg5N93cbSL8e9cGygjqqkWu7MAcuTHDzcZoMbghpNo1XO-2BmbtpkOzUEdGl-2BIHaDxFHuR8-3D
https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHKYSRbGIhC00kHObGqV-2BzJN86gu9ZybUk-2B-2FOSLmLM7lbq8x5gvK6FlV-2F0KV3WF1H4avLLlNNvsm-2Fuancnqr47upsCdhR8F0wDVxUjz38b2RfHdLMjXhJFIfJz7twkfMXkQ6v6kfV3nDjYIZGQWXq7MGfBrfWNeEEld-2BfPskF8WcGVSIW6SS5ostrSN06o0zX8LIyo3OMJfSfWyOxOCXcsfzdgVBHRJ6hj64-2BGlVsUknT3whPVGaOSUYMx-2B2syWyE4j-2FTTzujES3okRy6cEG1FcgZy6O3GF8d4MkAEOPInMf0K-2FVqX0ankmXPuqxU-2FlUJMvMqg6x-2BO-2FcqgKOSGzNSLfeBpx12fh4UisAPCCZhbADW8N7e59WLg35-2FbzpVhHfPFSiebuaCzi0lWGNpLrPrb1h5ZbVxSwfpvjytGE-2BzDq9LtNksRMaGHnhRn6TMGUnmhkZSwTlTJGqVl-2FyK6wav-2Fk-2BWEq4g3C5Ygv-2BCcvC4pHfeVsWm0Q9-2FOYBb248XQakAu4Z8ManGqyPT8Cuyjg4n2wrELymPgE1JYKs0-2FLoITJpi2KlQuMpFfAGQcN6hMyLjaw-3D-3Dxa-1_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocyzF4w3TQjZ3ehnfMP-2BsA7bmGftEh-2BiXYNb9T0HI-2BdmuPCfDBJNUJwk7JtGyfps9ehTWRy2-2FaQSt7PCiZxJ0RataibT0JimNyGe1FpULoxCn1hNS0yTZU-2F4Fu43I-2BigHnCKH7vNoYjYtTJLxwRAmu1Vs-3D


Over the course of 4 days over 1300 school students competed in Orienteering events that the club managed/supported.  

These events are the lifeblood of Intermediatre students giving the sport a try. 

  

Auckland Secondary Schools Rogaine. 
On Tuesday 16th, 400 Secondary and Intermediate Schools students competing in the Auckland Secondary Schools Rogaine Championships at Humphries Farm, near Waimauku. 

The map, named Stoneybrook, is a very hilly affair with many spur gully complexities that highly rewarded the students that meticulously planned their routes to avoid un-necessary climbing. 

The event was extremely waterlogged and the overnight rain proved it to be a challenging affair with many mud-strewn children returning. 

Many thanks to Martin Crosby who set a very challenging course and Sandra Hutchinson for expertly taking on her first Co-ordinator role with aplomb. Here’s a video of the start. 

  

Night Series - Shoe Science Mt Eden 
May saw the start of the Night Series, the first event cancelled due to the Flood Warnings, but the second going ahead successfully at Shoe Science in Mt Eden. 

Taking advantage of the newly formed partnership between the club and Shoe Science we hosted 36 entrants which was a mix of club members and Shoe Science runners. 

The evening was also useful for entrants to take advantage of the 15% discount of all shoes that Auckland Orienteers get. 

We are planning to host one of the Spring Night Series events at the same location 

  

 
  

In March we kicked off the return of our Club Night. Set in the Auckland Domain we have been running a weekly set of sessions ranging from technical coaching to decision-based interval training. 

As the daylight savings changed we embarked on a journey to find a Winter venue.  

We are extremely happy to announce that starting this Wednesday we have a new midweek home at the Scout hut in Griffin Reserve in Epsom, between Manukau Rd and Market Rd, close to St Cuths College. 

This will be a weekly venue that will start hosting a range of opportunities for all our club members including: 

  

• Reviews of the weekend events on large screens 

• Previews of upcoming events 

• Playback of International races and Route choice testing and games 

• Micro-sprints in the local streets and reserve 

• Coaching tips 

• Coaching opportunities and accreditations 

• Mapping and Course Setting workshops 

• Interval training in Cornwall Park 

• Hill training in Cornwall Park and Mt Eden 

• Opportunities to create ride-sharing and accommodation-sharing for events 

• Opportunity to ask any Orienteering questions to experienced club members 

  

We will meet every Wednesday from 6:30pm at the Scout Hut, parking available on Griffin Ave and Market Road. Sessions will go till about 7:45 – 8:00pm 

Really keen to get as many club members to come along – see you all there. 

Many thanks to Club Member Matthew Bell for highlighting the opportunity and making it happen. 

  

 

https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwBAoam4Y0zQzVJgnq84N3Scxl-2B8-2BOzZ65QaM1-2Fv92pmW57y4P8g6UNL8NoH9d4TmPUmWkprNOU7re6I7W5jfk5c-3DJLZv_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy1fQurNMBjF-2FuEGZhZpVDIeuSOdRbh3MZyBXIduyKcCTeJcP5lc3TZK2L2-2BLgPPa9Raf0TtzuW3GhHOSt6N7t4mZ4uEf5RDh06xDjfegLdXBxCWTkv6YCXKwhaiLJKvWjuD-2BwulpwwlA-2BWdXonRUEJ0-3D


Social Working Group - A focus on Event Experience 
The Social Working Group got together in April and defined it’s purpose in 4 parts: 

  

• Increase the number of people coming to events   -  (Marketing) 

• Enhance the Experience at Events                             -  (Event Experience) 

• Create an Experience after the Event                        -  (Post Event Experience) 

• Sell the benefits of being a member of the club       -  (Communications) 

  

Over the last 3 months the team have worked on a number of these items and we are starting to see some really positive outcomes: 

  

• The Social Media team of Nadia and Callum have introduced a range of Creative marketing images to advertise our events and a rhythm to upload these regularly 

 
  

• We’ve invested in a new Speaker that brings music and the commentary to our events – trialled successfully at the recent Percy’s Delight and AKSS Rogaine 



 
  

• We’ve started loading up Race reviews from Winsplits Pro after events for entrants to see how their race played out 

 

Red 2 Winsplits Playback - click here 
  

• Callum has created Livelox events for our competitors to load up their routes afterwards and compare with others 

https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwL6vwG3up5if1gxIZregS4Hi-2FZ3qHhYI7SqLFZibuWH6vKZHtuD6y4-2B8tsnblABZgg-3D-3D-KTI_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy3lqzKPmEt3cFAcYuhoWcUooLnlD42qJ74erCiSDiIVL9YGYhVqRogYouAgySroM3qmirjGU2VYssdn7xKO-2F6tyHCrr0FRKRc6kH5Etn1ZYa5QFv1kHnFm3pK8H3VfVksrwhetNM2IobzuRMXDinGSE-3D


 

Red 2 Livelox - click here 
  

• We’ve introduced a QR code that takes new attendees straight to the Join the Club link on ONZ’s Membership application Revolutionise 

https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwKZ1E-2Bns-2Fi5NeTFcR10BiBQj-2F92-2BJ70rqX40AMEw0J2jIMKmzslFG6ThJ58gtj6qcj8tdtvoFm-2FD8-2BEWB03klDnwRDjewr1nk8dy9gZsNtDT1ml9Rq3QOWxjXUqygjjn5Q-3D-3D2k_Y_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy2Xv-2FnXgkinQXI36EdDoKamrcvwt8UOi5VPcAqLnMYJdywbuqKI4Ka1vH0vBA2rnIOD94LgrHI-2BnllNlOLhK1tBkT4lP7WPKUrsxA6d-2FTXT8NafnJbddjZzZQDNjR73gFYbqb6LRa3y8ucMPIeMHaq4-3D


 
  

• We’ve seen the event numbers increase significantly over the previous few months and our membership numbers went over 450 for the first time last week. 

If you are keen to get involved in helping in this area then please speak to myself or other Club members at the next event. 

We are keen to start capturing videos from events and have them added to our Instagram account so looking for helpers to do that. 

  

 



Over the past month many of our club members have been selected to represent New Zealand at a range of International events: 

  

WOC (Worlds) - 11th – 16th July - Switzerland 
• Toby Scott 

• Zara Stewart (Reserve) 

  

JWOC (Junior Worlds) - 1st – 9th July - Romania 
• Nathan Borton 

• Penelope Salmon 

• Zara Stewart 

• Alex Jobbins (Reserve) 

• Molly McGowan (Reserve) 

  

EYOC (European Youth) - 22nd – 25th June - Bulgaria 
• Molly McGowan 

  

World Schools – 19th – 27th August – Rio de Janeiro 
• Baradene 

o Dora Slavich 

o Emily Flippard-Peacock 

o Annabelle Holdcroft 

o Saffrom Moaveni 

o Stella Valerio 

o Rosa Whetter 

o Hayden Betham 

o Amy Towers 

o Lily Sanderson 

• Mount Albert Grammar 

o Victor Coen 

o Jack Trowsdale 

o Caleb Green 

o Charlie Milne 

  

We have a Junior Training Fund available to these Juniors to help partially assist them in their travels. They will also be looking at Fundraising opportunities over the coming months at our events so please look out for them and assist them where possible 

  

 
At the recent Orienteering New Zealand (ONZ) AGM a couple of club members were successful in the 2022 Awards. 

  

3 years Voluntary Service 
• Guy Cory Wright 

• Selwyn Palmer 

  



President’s award - Guy Cory Wright 
• This is awarded for an “outstanding volunteer contribution to a club (or clubs) by an individual during the year nominated” 

• Fully deserved an a mirror of the Auckland Club awards where he received the same accolade at our club level too. 

https://www.orienteering.org.nz/news/2022-onz-awards/ 

  

 
At the recent Auckland Secondary Schools Rogaine there were 371 finishers. This was a massive increase from the 196 that attended the event in Riverhead Forest in 2022. 

A huge reason we are seeing an increase in the numbers of students attending is due to the Auckland Schools Committee. 

Created in 2021 the committee has attendance from all three Auckland Region clubs and Lactic Turkey (who manage a number of the events on behalf of the clubs.) 

The group has created a Schools database of contacts at all of the Auckland Schools and regularly communicates on upcoming events, making it easy for the schools to enter, attend and provide feedback on improvements. 

The key driver of this group is Chair; Susy Carryer – I wanted to highlight the work that Susy has achieved in creating the group, driving it forward and being responsible for re-building the Orienteering Franchise in Schools across the region. 

The huge increase in numbers is absolutely correlated to the work that has been achieved in the Schools Committee. A huge thank you Susy on behalf of the club. 

********************* 

Thanks 

Neill 

   
 

https://u8401682.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=FP8a6DJI29irhenrpPNNwD7x6nuJ5uOpQKwLGJvlgUxmUwRXLcvibBeYcAwJo5OdQmgByDpAIYsRkHrwjwwSHDftDRY9GoB5Eg548ae4YpM6II2Lqy-2FCuv7C0OgFt467qNmW2AWf2hiqMECjDMwYNoEz8jdFmEQkO6tX8nJVas8xEDqfDc7FLQf3fFUqpG4ezknqAwE5UNEbzdLmhFmj5MbqfDqN1geirwIE5676lP-2F-2BJk8D6i9a11stDqcuA5OCgQTY06Qr5qwviZCgFv0hvtXvvmjKZbWSrL-2BCxsCsg6bbZCo4Sz5BXiXNfB6VjUkArVGYzqT2N95uYBeacuqtsNIC14oiG0J892NgOrqVdIfoLl9e490ftFil8Q5xC4Sxs0cPhES-2BM7Cq1iKkqhBQL2z2LuIgTWTzSVZ9I-2B5QQ5XUBvRCD5yh7kLX7-2FDbg9nNljKxbtmlv1W34p10blDllhRj6ShwmvxAFmD969-2FA8TElNFr1inMRtCxxDDxYredlp-2ByPUx9qcVJ30k5NSDXu9bf11SyYh25byyMgOdx6t0H5WYfDnkH-2Bzb5TvU1WOBqx64CX4lawSoDj9cmX8D7MBQ-3D-3DyHF9_iqYGO6qy7GN4A7DH3nv8MSQErlL2gbKGLIq8rrCzzeHLA3EpWSFRKTH9-2B5hdu6kTdvxrXolsqRjA-2FOZxr1ocy9hwGnQ4uY-2BSRbJMFj8vgQgfnduNzxVbkqCVRL1TacTAiZOf6sp92GKJe8ZDpSwm3lEw-2FO-2BT8-2BwDAMFAan6bGbwJwW8ZzHRPDunlmmKrXnE97OfpOllrX-2BmNpSN6hY8FyL0zucK8fBEBIFQ07YajKkM-3D

